Regular Meeting

November 8, 2010
The regular meeting of the Glen Ullin City Council was called to order by Mayor DelaBarre at 7:00 PM in the Council Chambers with the following Council Members present:  Glen Clark, Anton Glasser, Doug Martwick, Randy Martwick and Brian Schneider. Absent: Charles Hall. Also present were C DelaBarre, N Bittner and V Horst.
Minutes:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by R Martwick to approve the minutes from regular meeting on October 11.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Lagoon Bid:  No bids to open  
Ray Diede Sewer Backup:  Moved by Schneider seconded by R Martwick to pay half of the bill for Roto-Rooter to retrieve the city sewer snake from Diede’s rental house sewer line.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Equipment Rental:  R Martwick moved to no longer rent out any city equipment.  Motion died for the lack of a second.  The attorney will draw up a hold harmless agreement to use when renting out equipment.

Policing:  Deputy Berger was not on duty so no report was presented. 
Variance:  Moved by R Martwick, seconded by Glasser to grant Doug Martwick a 7½’ variance on the west side of his property at 203 Third Street to build a garage.  Motion carried unanimously with D Martwick abstaining.  
Ordinance 2010-5:  Moved by Clark, seconded by D Martwick to place on second and final reading the increase to the building permits with a fine of $25.00 for construction prior to obtaining a building permit.   Motion carried unanimously.  
Maintenance Report:  A written report was reviewed.  Approval was given to Mr. DelaBarre to attend the Annual Water Expo in February at the Ramkota in Bismarck.  Information was presented as to what work needs to be completed at the lagoon according to the engineers from Swenson & Hagen.  Brackets will need to be made for the snow plow for $100.00.    Snow removal this year will be done by city maintenance personnel only.  Snow route first, then Main Street and then residential sections.  
Budget Report:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by D Martwick to approve the October budget report and pay up to $600 of general expenses from the water fund.  Motion carried unanimously.

Bills: A motion was made by Glasser, seconded by Clark to pay the following bills: Motion carried unanimously.

2614
Curt DelaBarre
13.65

2615
Duane’s Motor Service
52.75
2616
Glen Ullin Drug
9.02

2617 
Glen Ullin Super Valu
21.43

2618
Glen Ullin Times
143.66

2619
Marshall Lumber
18.35

2620
MDU
1929.29

2621
Napa
63.17

2622
ND Workforce & Safety
304.25

2623
ND Department of Health
16.00

2624
One Call Concept
31.20

2625
RC Mechanical
432.40

2626
Southwest Water Authority
6081.66

2627
WRT
148.90

EFT
Verizon
35.59

2628
Ray Diede
202.50

2630
Force American
249.13

2631
GU Airport
134.53
EFT
GU Park District
168.17
EFT
GU Job Development
12.99

2640
John Mahoney
600.00
2641
Morton County Auditor
3419.14

2629, 2632-2639, 2642   Wages and employer taxes
7814.42 
Landfill:  Tentative closing date is November 20th.  

Motion to adjourn was made by Glasser, seconded by Clark.  Motion carried unanimously. The next regular meeting will be held December 13, 2010 at 7:00PM.
___________________________________
_________________________________

Betty DelaBarre, Mayor



Vicki Horst, Auditor 
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